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Dear Readers,

This edition of the Barton Miller has been a bit delayed because we waited until
we were out of ‘Lockdown' to collect and process all the material.

But now, the important message is 'Happy Christmas' and very best wishes for
2021, which we hope will be a better year for all of us.

Sadly, because of the Covid restrictions we cannot hold the usual carol and
Christingle service in church on Christmas Eve. This service, which, in recent years has
been a happy and crowded family occasion has also raised funds for The Children's
Society. But we are making a collection for them, so please see the details on another
page telling you how you can support this important charity.

There will be a service in church at 9.30am on Christmas morning, when families
will be very welcome, and we shall all keep the 'social distancing’ rules. The Christmas
tree is already set up in church and we are able to hold some services — please see the
details on another page.

Your copy for the February 2021 Barton Miller to Nancy Higgins by 20™
January, please.

Yours sincerely, Nancy Higgins and Frances Lewis.

BURY ST EDMUNDS MOBILE LIBRARY VAN DATES (Route 4)

Email: help@suffolklibraries.co.uk Telephone: 01473 584563
The Library Van visits Barton Mills (Lamb Court) on Saturday aft. 2.00pm to

2.30pm . This will be the following Saturdays - 12th December/9th January ?
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Vicar’s Letter

As | write this, we are in the second week of a national ‘lockdown' for
Coronavirus. We hope and pray that the future will look brighter after this
period; with the development of effective vaccines and a reduction in
numbers of cases and ultimately, diminishing numbers of deaths and much
less pressure on our wonderful Health Service and all of the NHS staff that
must be completely exhausted by events.

Of course, for local churches, this has meant another step backwards with
routine worship services ‘in church’ having to be cancelled, just when we had
seemed to find safe ways of joining together, even though it was odd being
unable to sing together! (Actually, with my singing voice that is probably a
blessing for all!)

That said, since March we have held a weekly online ‘Zoom' service every
Sunday at 11am, which has proved to be very popular. You can even sing to
your hearts content in the comfort of your own home! If you would like to join
us on ‘Zoom’ please email me as each week has unhique joining instructions.

In her final service at Barton Mills on 1% November, we said a fond farewell
to our Parish Priest, Revd Canon Sandie Barton as she retired to spend
more time at home and in her garden when weather permits. A huge ‘Thank
You’ to all who contributed to Sandie’s gifts of a beautiful stone sundial, a
wooden garden chair seat set, with cushions, parasol and winter cover.
There were also beautiful flowers and even a bottle of Malt Whiskey for
Lawrence! There was some money left over for Sandie to use as she sees
fit. She tells me it will add to her garden, but | suspect a bottle of champagne
may feature too! We pray that Sandie has a long and happy retirement.

The 1% November was also a significant date for churches in and around
Mildenhall, with the joining of 17 parishes into the brand new Forest Heath
Team Benefice. Ultimately that team will have a Team Rector, 3 Team
Vicars, 1 Team Curate plus numerous willing retired clergy and lay ministers
serving all 17 churches, of which St Marys will be one. More news on all of
that in later editions when we know more detail!

In the meantime may you have a Blessed and Peaceful Christmas, in
whatever way we are able to gather together to celebrate and my prayer is
that in 2021 things will continue to improve and life will return to something
that we all recognise as more ‘normat’.

Revd David Butcher IK




St Mary’s Church Barton Mills.
Church Contact: Revd. David Butcher
9 Courier Close, Mildenhall, Suffolk IP287SB
Tel. 01638 515665. Mobile 07747 816038
Email - revdavidbutcher@gmail.com

Your Church Representatives:

Churchwardens: Dave and Jo Traher, 25 Church
Lane Close, Barton Mills. Tel 718328;
Elders: Colin Brotherton; Glynn East and Dave Traher.

St Mary’s Parochial Church Council
Elected Members
Secretary: Diana Knight, The Manor, Barton Mills,

IP28 6BL. Tel 711274. To whom all correspondence should be
addressed.

Treasurer: Tony Potts.

Deanery Synod Representatives: Rodney Knight and
Peter Alder

Other PCC Members : Steve Hills, Linda Jenkins
Frances Lewis and Sandra Woollard.

Mothers Union (.
Next Meeting - Suspended for the time being.
(Usually the 3rd Monday every month - varying venues) 4

There is also a Prayer Chain for anyone needing prayers for themselves or others.
Please ring Colin Brotherton 713440.

COFFEE MORNINGS

Every Thursday 10.00 - noon in the Church Rooms.
Postponed for the time being.
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CHURCH SERVICES

The following services will take place in
St Marys Church, Barton Mills, during December and January:

Sunday 6th December — 9.30am a Service of Holy Communion
led by Revd David Butcher

Sunday 20th December — 9.30am a Service of the Word led by Dave Traher

Friday 25th December — Christmas Morning — 9.30am a Service of the Word
led by Dave Traher

Sunday 27" December — no services
Sunday 3rd January 2021 — 9.30am a Service of the Word led by Dave Traher

Sunday 17th January 2021 — 9.30am a Service of Holy Communion
led by Revd David Butcher

Sunday 31st January 2021 — 9.30am a Service of the Word
led by Revd Gordon Anderson

Please also remember that on the ‘alternate’ Sundays when there is not a service in
Barton Mills, there is an ‘in church’ service at 9.30am in St Peters Church at West
Row, where you would be very welcome.

Finally, there will be an online ‘Zoom’ service EVERY Sunday at 11am to which
you are warmly invited, if you would like the joining instructions please email revda-
vidbutcher@gmail.com to be included on the invitation circulation.

SERVICES IN TEAM CHURCHES

The normal pattern of Christmas Services is obviously disrupted this year due to cir-
cumstances, but there are the following opportunities to join in elsewhere if you wish.
You would be welcome in any of these services.

The ‘Zoom’ Service online at 11am on 20th December will be a traditional ser-
vice of Lessons and Carols, where you can sing Carols at home!

Christmas Eve Services do not include a ‘Midnight Mass’ this year, but there are
services at the following churches and times on Christmas Eve. If you intend to attend
one of the Christmas Eve Services please can you let Revd David Butcher know
(revdavidbutcher@gmail.com , 01638 515665), as, in view of our current capacity
restrictions due to ‘social distancing’ numbers are restricted and we really don’t want
anyone to be disappointed.

4pm - St Marys Church, Tuddenham a ‘Christingle Service’
led by Revd Gill Anderson

5pm - St Johns Church, Beck Row a Service of Holy Communion
led by Revd David Butcher

Cont’d



Cont’d
S5pm - All Saints, Worlington led by Heath Rosselli - A Christmas Celebration
and an opportunity to sing ‘socially distanced’ carols in the church-yard
7pm — St Laurence and St Peter Church, Eriswell an Evening Service
led by Andrew Borrett
7.30pm — St Peters Church, West Row a Service of Holy Communion
led by Revd David Butcher
10pm — St James Church, Icklingham a Service of Holy Communion
led by Revd Caroline Butcher

BARTON MILLS CHURCH,
OCTOBER HARVEST FESTIVAL: DONATIONS

In the October Barton Miller we asked for money donations for the
Mildenhall Food Bank (which is the "King's Project"), instead of the usual gifts
of food. As a result of these very generous contributions, £310 were sent to the
Food Bank.

In the letter of acknowledgement from 'The Food Bank Team' they say
"Please convey our thanks ... for the generous monetory donation to the food
bank in Mildenhall. It is donations such as these that enable us to continue to
support families in the local area."”

Thank you to everyone who sent a donation

CHURCHYARD: MUNTJAC DEER

The churchyard is a peaceful place, and we are grateful to those who keep it in
good order, cutting the grass and the hedges, and generally working to make it a
pleasant place to visit. But there other visitors besides the people who come to tend the
graves — these are the hungry muntjac deer. They like to eat flowers and are especially
fond of roses and pansies. From a bouquet of roses they will eat the flowers and leave
a collection of bare stalks. So please do not be distressed if you find that flower
tributes have been spoiled. It is not possible to keep the deer out of the churchyard,
they are part of the countryside around us, so we just have to recognise that they also
see our churchyard as a good place to be in.

NORA SHIPLEY

Nora Shipley, who died on 231 October, would have had her 90% birthday on 4t
December. With her husband, David and their two daughters, Annette and Vanessa,
she came to live in Barton Mills in the summer of 1976, although David was often
away working abroad. She joined St Mary's Church, Barton Mills and has been a loyal
and hard working member of the congregation ever since, being an active member of
the Mission Group, and a church representative on the Deanery Synod for more than
40 years. She also trained with the Citizens Advice Bureau, and worked as a volunteer
advisor for them for over 25 years.

Nora had many friends and, despite Covid problems, restricted numbers joined
together in her funeral service, led by Revd Sandie Barton, at Barton Mills Church, on
Tuesday 17% November. This was a lovely service, reflecting Nora's deep and abiding

Christian faith. 6



ST MARY’S CHURCH, BARTON MILLS,
CHRISTMAS GIFTS TO THE CHILDREN'S SOCIETY

Sadly, because of the Coronavirus restrictions, we cannot hold our usu-
al Christmas Eve Carol Service in church this year. Until now, this has al-
ways been a great family occasion of worship and celebration, and in recent
years, there have been over 200 people in the church on each Christmas Eve.
There is always a special collection for The Children's Society and last
Christmas this raised over £1,300.

So, although we cannot sing carols together, we should like to support
The Children's Society with a Christmas financial gift. They really do need
every help that they can get. If you would like to help, please put your dona-
tion into an envelope, mark it 'Children's Society, and deliver or post it to
either:
Francejlewis, 11 Church Meadow, Barton Mills, IP28 6AR or
Dave Traher, 25 Church Lane Close, Barton Mills, IP28 6AX.

Donations can be as cash or cheque. Cheques should be made out to
'The Children's Society'. If you are eligible to include Gift Aid, please also
complete the Gift Aid form at the foot of this page, cut it out, and put it into
the envelope with your donation.

THE CHILDREN'S SOCIETY: This charity fights child poverty and ne-
glect and tries to help all children have a better chance in life. They are a na-
tional charity working to transform the hopes and happiness of young people
facing abuse, exploitation and neglect. Find out more from their web site
www.childrenssociety.org.uk

Thank you

THE CHILDREN'S SOCIETY, GIFT AID

I should like this donation of £ ............ to The Children's Society to be Gift Aided
for tax purposes. I confirm that I have paid income and/or capital gains tax equal to
the amount being claimed.



I recently experienced a “disappointment”, something I am sure we can all relate
to. The Dictionary defines disappointment as “failure to do what is desired or
expected.” Christmas is perhaps the holiday when we see family members we can
only catch up with once a year, however, this year many families will suffer
disappointment not to be able to meet at this very special time.

Over 2000 years ago shepherds watching over their sheep in the fields around
Bethlehem were told by the angels a Saviour had been born in the city of David
which is Christ the Lord (Luke 2 v 11). Some wise men were given a star to follow,
expecting to be able to worship the King of the Jews (Matthew 2 v 1). I am sure they
would have felt a sense of disappointment if they had arrived and found nothing
of any significance, BUT and what a BUT — they were not let down! All of them
witnessed something extra special — the Birth of our Lord Jesus Christ. Nothing
would ever be the same again. In Matthew 1 v 21 it was prophesied that He would
come into the world to save His people from their sins. Ever since that first
Christmas morning He has been there for each one of us and, as promised, will be
our Friend and our Saviour to watch over us, to provide for us and love us. He
can still be with us but not as a baby, but in Heaven. The Bible tells us He has
gone to prepare a place for us and if we confess our sins, He is faithful and just to
forgive us our sins and to cleanse us from all unrighteousness and we won’t be
disappointed if we have the faith to believe.

I'was recently reminded of a hymn that is sung during the Christmas season:
All is well, All is well; Lift up your voice and sing, Born is now Emmanuel,
Born is our Lord and Saviour, Sing Alleluia, sing Alleluia, Al is well.

To hear the words of that song at Christmastime is eomforting, however, to many
this year it may not be well. Those who have experienced redundancy, serious
illness, loss of a loved one or depression that will not go away may cry out, “All is
not well — for me!” But for those of us who celebrate the birth of our Saviour, we can
experience all is well - because of Christ. We are not alone in our pain. God is
beside us and promises never to leave us (Hebrews 13 v5). He promises that His
grace will be sufficient in 2 Cor 12 v 9 and He promises to supply all our needs in
Phil 4 v 19. Finally, He will give us an amazing gift of eternal life (John 10 v 27-
28).

As we approach Christmas and enter 2021, let us not be disappointed but accept
Christ into our lives, then we will be able to say with the poet John Greenleaf
Whittier — “Before me, even as behind, God is, and ALL IS WELL.”

Dates of future services will be displayed on the notice board at the Chapel.
F. A.RUTTERFORD



BARTON MILLS PARISH COUNCIL

THANK YOU
The Parish Council would like to thank Councillor Joanne Bye for her service
on the Parish Council. Jo resigned from the Parish Council in October,
following her service of one year.
Although Jo’s service was short, her contribution in that time has been greatly ap-
preciated.

WELCOME
Following the resignations of both Clir Joanne Bye and Cllr Garry Flack, the
vacancies on the Parish Council were filled by co-option at the meeting held
1 st December 2020.
We welcome Clir Tanya Newman and Cllr Anthony Potts to the Parish Council
and hope that they enjoy their new role. The Parish Council would like to thank the
other applicants who also applied for the vacancies.

THE OLD LOCK BRIDGE, MILDENHALL
Suffolk County Council have confirmed sufficient funding has been identified
for the replacement. Suffolk County Council have scheduled the work to
begin in January/February 2021.

CHURCH CLOCK
The Church clock is serviced annually and when the last service was carried out, a
problem was identified with the strike hammer.
The work to repair this has now been carried out and was funded equally between
the Parish Council, the Church Preservation Trust and the 100 Club.

Next Parish Council Meetings
The next Parish Council meetings will be held on Tuesday 5 th January 2021 and
Tuesday 2 nd February 2021. These will either be held remotely on Zoom or in
the Village Hall, the details will be published on the agenda nearer to the meeting
date. In the event of an extraordinary meeting being held before the next scheduled
meeting, it will be published on the website and on the notice boards. The Public are
welcome to attend Parish Council Meetings and will be offered the opportunity to
speak at the beginning of the meeting or at the Chairman’s discretion. To raise an
item at any meeting please contact the Clerk at least 7 days prior to the meeting
date.

Chairman: Neil Horne, 07590 672963
Clerk: Jadi Coe, clerk@bartonmills.net / 07724 737841
Website: www.bartonmills.net
Find us on Facebook: Barton Mills Parish Council
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BARTON MILLS WEDNESDAY CLUB
All Over 50s Welcome

It has been a very strange year for us all
but let us hope that 2021 will be better
and we will all be able to meet again in
the Spring. Meanwhile we wish you a

very Happy Christmas and a Healthy
New Year.

' Enquiries to Ann on 510008 or jacobs.family@me.com

Barton INills E> Pistrict
@ar&enfnﬁg Clué

MEMBER OF R.H.S.
Annual Subscriprion £12.00

New members and friends welcome as paying visitors

Meetings suspended
for the time being.

-
For further details T
telephone
lan Anderson. Tel 515741.

i
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BARTON MILLS 100 CLUB

The purpose of the Barton Mills 100 Club is to raise funds by operation of
lotteries and draws to contribute to projects and/or organisations within the parish
of Barton Mills for the general benefit of the people of Barton Mills.

100 CLUB WINNERS -
November

£30 130 A Polley

£20 80 J Stirges

£10 143 D Peachey

£10 125 R Wilson

If you would like to become a member please contact our Treasurer:
Janette Miller - 49 The Street. Tel 712843

IF YOU WANT TO WIN, YOU HAVE TOBE IN !!
Prizes of £30, £15, £10 and £5 monthly and twice a year additional prizes of £150.

MILDENHALL & DISTRICT MUSEUM
AND MUSEUM SOCIETY

News from your local museum.....

The museum may re-open for a while in December, depending upon what the
Government tell us early in the month. If so, there will be unusual home preserves
on sale and also small Christmas table decorations, well as the range of books of
local interest and small items for children. Watch the notice board at the museum
or you could ring 712162 to find out the arrangements.

REMEMBRANCE DAY. I am sure we all regretted having to miss the village's annual
tribute to the fallen but it was good to see the wreaths at the memorial garden. Please would
the "keeper of the roll of the lost lives" note the following as I am pretty certain this
soldier's name has never been read out. CECIL FULLER, Private in the 2nd/3rd
London Regiment Royal Fusiliers, died on Nov. 25th 1915 at Gallipoli, aged 23 . Q
He was the only son of Esther Fuller on whose gravestone he is remembered.

This grave is a few metres from our War Grave, near the box tree with ivy on it.
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[hBWI BARTON MILLS W 1 - NEWS AND INFORMATION

INSPIRING WOMEN

About this time each year the WI Commitiee are busy finalising plans for our Christmas meal
but not so this year.

When I joined, in 2007, our Christmas meal was prepared for us by a group of ladies known
to the then President, Dorothy Ashton. We then moved on to catering for ourselves, each
member bringing food with them, this led on to catering by the Committee with jacket potato,
cold meats and salads and mouth watering desserts. This began to be difficult as our
Committee numbers dwindled. We then decided to ‘eat out’ and find somewhere that could
cater for 20 to 30 people. Over the years we have been to The Bell in Mildenhall,
Worlington Hall, the Chequers near Lakenheath. This year? Well we had chosen the venue
but that might have to wait until next year.

All of us at Barton Mills and District WI wish you a Good Christmas and a safe and healthy
2021.

Marilyn Badger

Take a look at our website -
www.wibartonmills.weebly.com

Barton Mills Quilting Group

We do hope that by the spring we will be able
to meet again. Meanwhile the committee wish
all members a very Happy Christmas and a
Healthy New Year.

Enquiries to Ann on 51008 or
jacobs.family@me.com
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ST MARY'S CHURCH, BARTON MILLS,
PRESERVATION TRUST CHARITY

Well, it’s been quite a year. Covid has swept through many aspects of
life and our social events have suffered most. We were delighted to be able to
celebrate in February and be able to thank Rodney Knight for his many years
of service as Chairman of the Trust as well as have an “official” inaugural
gathering of the Preservation Trust Charity. We have our tax rebate number
so we can now claim tax refunds on all donations made by tax payers, but we
have not been able to hold any more social events, so no Autumn Fair and no
Quiz.

We have had a couple of meetings as Trustees to complete the accounts
for submission for audit and also resolve final payments from the Church
PCC for the cost of the new Boiler which is installed and working well. It is
now due its first service, would you believe! It really is amazing how so many
supported the project. We do thank everyone who contributed for their
generosity, and are grateful for Church Heritage Trust and the 100 Club for
their contributions.

There are some big projects looming one of which is to sort out some of
the wiring in the church so that it is fit for purpose and is up to standards
required for a public building. We are now seeking a survey/report on the
wiring and will then start the process of re doing wiring that requires
attention. This hopefully will ensure that our Church is safe and usable for
many more years.

The Parochial Church Council (PCC) and the Preservation Trust
Charity have been working together to ensure that this wonderful Listed
Building at the heart of our village and community continues to be kept in
good order and available for people inside and outside of our village to visit
and use in the enrichment of their lives — religious, aesthetic or community
functions. It is with this in mind that the Trust and the PCC would welcome
the opportunity to consider how the Church might fulfil the needs of the
community as a whole and not be seen solely as a focus of religious worship.

May we wish everyone in our lovely village a very special healthy and
safe Christmas and may the New Year bring joy, continued good health and
in the grace of God an end to the strictures that COVID has placed on us all.

Warmest regards, Dave Traher, Chairman,

St Mary’s Church Barton Mills Preservation Trust Charity.
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ST MARY'S CHURCH, BARTON MILLS,
PRESERVATION TRUST CHARITY

Christmas 2020, A special offer from James Bercovici
THE BIG RED WINE COMPANY, Barton Mills

In normal years, the Big Red Wine Company joins with St
Mary's Church Preservation Trust to hold a wine tasting and offer
some of our wines to people in the Barton Mills area at discounted
prices with a kickback going to the Trust. 2020 has not been a nor-
mal year, of course, so we were planning a Zoom tasting session
but, instead, the Trust has asked us to put together some special
offers on our website.

Why buy from us? We are a leading importer of wines from
the Rhone Valley and northern Italy although, of course, we don't
stop there. We are LOCAL which means DELIVERY at a time to

suit you.

We offer highly lauded wines at exceptionally low prices for
the quality and, for anyone in the Barton Mills area, we are
pleased to offer a further 10% DISCOUNT for orders of 12+ bot-
tles this December on any wines from our list (check out the full
list of wines available on the website). That may not sound a lot
compared with some offers out there, but we do not over-inflate
our prices in the first place, preferring to offer fantastic value all
year round. In addition, we will donate £5 for every order of at
least 6 bottles to the Preservation Trust. All we ask is for orders by
email, payment by cash or cheque and straightforward delivery in-
structions. GO and have a browse... http://bigredwine.co.uk/
bm.asp

N.B. This advertisement has been placed at the request of
ST MARY'S CHURCH, BARTON MILLS,
PRESERVATION TRUST CHARITY
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BARTON MILLS GARDENING CLUB

We have all enjoyed spending a lot more time in our gardens this year as we have
had to ensure lockdown. Unfortunately, as a group of horticultural enthusiasts
Barton Mills Gardening Club have been unable to join together to enjoy the speakers,
visits and general sharing of ideas. We are keeping in touch with a Newsletter and
very much look forward to restarting our meetings some time in 2021. Even as the
days get colder we can find jobs to do in the garden to lift our spirits and get us out of
the house.

Below are a few tips from our resident guru Glenda Berrett.

Leave Christmas cacti in the same place once they have formed flower buds. If you
need to move the pot (possibly to dust) mark it and put it back in exactly the same
place otherwise it will drop its buds. Best thing is not to dust.!!!

To protect your hands when repotting prickly cacti, fold a couple of sheets of
newspaper into a strip to wrap around the plant.

Recycle potted Chrysanths into garden plants by snipping off the dead flower heads
and separating the plants (you will probably find a few individual plants all in the
same pot) before planting them out 18" apart. Give them a feed to help them recover
from the dwarfing chemicals they have been sprayed with and let them grow on to
flower naturally in the autumn.

This would be best left until the spring as the baby plants will not cope with winter.
However, this is the time of year we are persuaded to buy these lovely colourful
plants and once they have finished flowering we are reluctant to throw them away.
Perhaps keep them undisturbed , somewhere sheltered and barely watered, till the
next year.

Spread compost or rotted manure on the surface in late autumn instead of digging it
in. The worms will take it down into the soil for you over the winter.

Make leaf mould in plastic bin bags for a fast compost. Cram the bags full of leaves
pushing down to form a hollow which will hold rainwater. Punch a few holes to let
the water into the leaves and wait till spring. Possibly longer depending on the
leaves used.

If T just want to take two or three cuttings I use a lemonade bottle. Cut the top third
away, fill the bottom two thirds with cutting type compost, add the cuttings and put
back the top you had cut off. It might require a further little trimming to enable it to
fit inside the bottom half. The lid can be used to regulate moisture level. I didn’t do
drainage and found one watering at the start was sufficient to get the cuttings going.

Good Gardening

Sue Little
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Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year
to the residents of Barton Mills and a
special thanks to all of our Volunteers

who offer their time and support.

We are there to help when needed.

Barton Mills Good Neighbour Scheme

f

%

We have had a request from a Barton Mills resident,
who wishes to remain anonymous to say thank you to
the person/s who tidied up the streets recently,
sweeping away the fallen leaves, and making the
roads considerably cleaner.

Thank you also to the

S
person with the litter LOve -} 2.
Eicker, spotted voutive. | WA RiBY
eeping our village clean.
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Exercise Classes in Barton Mills Village Hall
THE CLASSES ARE BACK IN
BARTON MILLS HALL IN DECEMBER

MovedLife every Tuesday at 2:00 pm

Chair based dance, mobility and strength class every Tuesday at 2:00pm.
These classes are made up of low impact and low intensity routines,

designed to get you moving to maintain co-ordination, stamina and
strength. As well as the moving to music, we use resistance bands, soft balls
and light dumbbells for the strength section of the class. The simple routines
will be done to a great playlist of music from the past few decades, you’ll have
the time of your life. Does it sound interesting? Contact Marta to book your
place

marta.maj@mmbhealthandfitness.co Mobile: 07914493352

Pilates classes every Tuesday at 3:00 pm

"A few well-designed movements, properly performed in a balanced
sequence, are worth hours of doing sloppy calisthenics or forced
contortion." Joseph Pilates

Whether you are a complete Pilates beginner or want to further your practice
to a more advanced level, this course is for you. The complete mat work
sequence is perfectly balanced for strength, flexibility and mobility and is
excellent for all who wish to avoid injury. Pilates is an excellent way to avoid
back problems and help manage and improve chronic non-specific back pain.
Contact Marta to book a place.

marta.maj@mmbhealthandfitness.co Mobile: 07914493352

Strictly Dance on Thursdays at 10:30 am

If you are a fan of Strictly Come Dancing or you love dancing to the Latin
thythms, this class is for you. In the partner free class you will have fun
moving to cha cha cha, samba, rumba, tango, flamenco, boogie, swing and
many more free style dances. It feels like a party not a workout and you can
lose up to 500 calories. Does it sound interesting? Contact Marta to reserve
your spot.

marta.maj@mmbhealthandfitness.co Mobile: 07914493352
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Nora Shipley (Nee Cain)

Nora passed away peacefully on
Friday, 23rd October 2020,
surrounded by her family.

We will always remember Nora with
much love as a wife, mother,
grandmother, cousin, friend and nurse. |
She was born on 4th December 1930 |
in St Helens, the only child of Tom &
Annie Cain & had an incredible life;
full of adventure & marked by a thirst
for knowledge. She talked with much affection about her
childhood, living with her family, including her much - loved
Aunty Norah & cousins John & Tom. Incredibly clever, she
attended Cowley Grammar School for girls & maintained life -
long friendships with her school friends Barbara Marsh &
Wynne Lycett. What a talented group they were!

On leaving school, she trained to be a nurse at St
Bartholomew's Hospital in London, before going on to have a
career in nursing that included time in Kenya & Uganda. She
was incredibly proud of being a Bart's nurse, making more life
long friendships & was a supporter of Bart's hospital until the
end of her life. During her career, she would work as a senior
sister, a highly-qualified midwife & health visitor, & in family
planning clinics in East Africa.

In 1957, she met David Roy Shipley whilst in East Africa; they
got married & continued their careers together. She and David
then had 2 children, Annette & Vanessa; & her focus shifted to
family. In the following decade, they went on to live around
the world, including a 6 year stint in Jamaica.
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When it was time for the girls to go to junior school, Nora moved
back to the UK with them, although they would fly to wherever
David was in the world for the school holidays, or meet up
somewhere in between if it was too remote.

Once back in England, Nora built her whole life around her local
community, working tirelessly for many years with the Citizens
Advice Bureau, local charities & the church. Her faith was
incredibly important to her, giving her strength & guidance. In
turn she provided this to many others.

Her circle of friends was very important to her; she maintained
this over the years no matter where they were in the world &
when she had met them; spending hours writing cards & letters.
She maintained her positive outlook until the end, phoning others
on a regular basis, despite her own mobility restrictions & ill
health, to see how they were & to offer her support

Her interest in the world meant that she was a voracious reader
with a sharp sense of humour & a love of doing crosswords. She
kept on top of world affairs, ably sharing her views & opinions
on favourite topics.

She was incredibly proud of her 4 grandchildren: Ben, Tom,
Livia & Eve - always taking the time to talk to them about school
& university, offering wise counsel & maintaining a close interest
in their lives. All grandchildren have very fond memories of
weekends spent with their grandparents, exploring their garden &
having family BBQs.

She will be much missed by
many, but will always be in our

hearts. @/a

David & family
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What’s on in Freckenham pecember & January

Back AGAIN at Freckenham Village Hall so far Tuesday yoga &
FitSteps. Others still doing zoom or are waiting till January, please check
with the tutor direct including the new #ChairFit class with Karen Peachy-
Gallagher 07554 119 550 it is designed for the less mobile, ideal if you are
recovering from an illness or operation wanting to get more active and
open to men and women of all ages. All exercises are designed on or
around a chair with accessories to add a little interest! But there are
different things in place to make sure we all can keep as safe as possible.
Guidelines do change so do take a look at the village hall pages of the
Freckenham website or V Hall 07542 198 933 to ask!
https:/freckenham.suffolk.cloud/freckenham-village-hall/village-hall-
weekly-events/. On Facebook and Twitter @FreckenhamVH

The Farmers Market with some Crafts sadly with Lockdown 2 no
November market But we can have a Christmas Market on Wednesday
evening 16™ December spread over two venues. The Golden Boar have
kindly offered some of their restaurant space, conservatory and marquee.
So plenty of space for following the current guidelines for Covid-19
awareness, including social distancing & making it a one-way system.
You will have to wear a mask to visit the stalls. Staggered start S5pm at the
pub, 5.30pm at the village hall till 7.30pm. Added bonus the pub will be
able to offer refreshments! All our regular stalls with some extra ones,
check the website and social media. Bound to be some Christmas food,
puddings and children’s jumpers, plus some gift ideas, candles, jewellery
and more to confirm. Even local brewed beer
https://www. blochemlstbrewery com/ to buy as a present or a treat!
Next market 30" January 10 — 12 noon, wait confirmation of venue(s) &
stalls! But Bacon rolls or breakfast could be on the menu!!
Friday Film Nights — are still currently postponed.
The Golden Boar Inn with all their Covid-19 aware procedures in place,
do great meals, check Facebook page or give them a ring 01638 723000!
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Christmas and New Year
bin collection days

*& ik "
‘%’* *ti’*ﬁ% @.*s;**.*g*«*w%** o

West Suffolk

Council

Usual Collection  Revised Collection = Change
Fri 25 Dec Tue 29 Dec 4 days late
Mon 28 Dec Wed 30 Dec 2 days late
Tue 29 Dec Thu 31 Dec 2 days late
Wed 30 Dec Sat 2 Jan 3 days late
Thu 31 Dec Mon 4 Jan 4 days late
Fri 1 Jan Tue 5 Jan 4 days late
Mon 4 Jan Wed 6 Jan 2 days late
Tue 5 Jan Thu 7 Jan 2 days late
Wed 6 Jan Fri 8 Jan 2 days late
Thu 7 Jan Sat 9 Jan 2 days late
Fri 8 Jan Mon 11 Jan 3 days late
Mon 11 Jan Tues 12 Jan 1 day late
Tues 12 Jan Weds 13 Jan 1 day late
Weds 13 Jan Thurs 14 Jan 1 day late
Thurs 14 Jan Fri 15 Jan 1 day late
Fri 15 Jan Sat 16 Jan 1 day late

% *** *%*%**‘#***
est Suffolk

—
Counul

it ST Y *
e TR T %ﬁ&
westsuffolk.gov.uk/bindays
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USED POSTAGE STAMPS

IPlease will you save and donate some used postage stamps to help the RNIB
j (Royal National Institute of Blind People )?

IAt this time of year, most of us receive lots of mail through the post. If youl
Ireceive items with postage stamps on, please tear off the stamps, if possible:
lHeaving about a 1cm border all round, collect them together and put them inl

=the special collecting box in the church porch. They will be sent on to the!
IRNIB.

THANK YOU

r
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I
I
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Free help when you
need it most

including

Minor Household Repairs & Assistance,
Shopping, Garden Tidying, Help with Pets,
Form Filling, Technical Help (Computers, Phones, TVs, efc.),
Emergency Meals or just a Chat

Call us on 07419 217040

BARTON MILLS GOOD NEIGHBOURS

Why not Volunteer or become a Friend of the Scheme?
Phone us for details or e-mail us at

barton.neighbours@gmail.com

\;;E' Patrick McDonough y
Building & Maintenance 821

07742 658703
Barton Mills
patrick. mcd@hotmail.co.uk

(@

v Qualified builder with 45 years’ experience
¥’ Heritage specialist

v" All types of work undertaken

v’ Friendly advice

v No job too small

v’ Call now for a free no obligation consultation
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ATC AUTOTECH
ANDY COLE IS A REGISTERED CAR & MOTORCYCLE MOT TESTER

Over 30 years of experience in
Car servicing, Repairs & Diagnostics

4/21

covering
Barton Mills, Mildenhall, Newmarket & all surrounding Villages

A collection & delivery service is available.

For a professional & friendly service look no further & call Andy on
Landline: 01638 583959 or Mobile: 07587 503967
Email: autotechatc@gmail.com

10% off Service & MOT for all Barton Mills residents

YOUR RELIABLE LOCAL ELECTRICIAN

City&e Lee Jardine s
Guilds Electrical Services

All Domestic Electrical Work
Rewires/New Installations
New/replacement lights and sockets
Electric Showers/Hobs and Ovens
24 Hour Emergency Call Out |
Landlords Compliance Certificates 3/21 |

Tel: 01284 361 986 Mob: 07444 272 472

Email: lee.jardine@outlook.com




ATCARS

SUFFOLK (LTD)

24 hourtaxland

Executwe Service

Try our new app

Search A1l Cars Suffolk on the App store or Play Store

LEARN TO DRIVE WITH

L
“DRIVEWISE”

Your Local Driving School
Alan Chilestone v o

Pass Plus Instructor
For Friendly, Patient Tuition

With Experienced Instructor

DPual
Controlled Car

Phone Alan
01638 717224 or 07889 600338

www.drivewisesuffolk.com

alagchilestone@hotmail.com
@DrivewiseS

Drivewise Suffolk

9/21

7/21

MILDENHALL
BUTCHERS

TRADITIONAL FAMILY BUTCHER

TEL 01638-712248

10 HIGH STREET
MILDENHALL
BURY ST EDMUNDS
IP28 7EQ

OPENING TIMES:
MONDAY TO SATURDAY
7.00—5.00PM

SUNDAY: CLOSED

FIND US ON FACEBOOK n
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YOUR
LOCAL
TRUSTED
LOCKSMITH
SERVICES

®®mm@

24/7 20%

callout

hldden

WHAT WE DO...

Lock-outs
Non-destructive entry
Lock repairs

Lock replacements
Lock upgrades
Burglary repairs

UPVC door and window
repair

Garage doors

Key cutting on site
Mul-T-Lock authorised
dealers

12 month warranty on all
parts and labour

26

seniors
fees discount

Commercial Free
and security
residential check

PHONE:
01638 280372
07761 800465 (M)

EMAIL:
info@thelockguysltd.co.uk

WEBSITE:
www.thelockguysltd.co.uk

9/21



Made to measure blinds for all
types of windows, conservatories
and Bi-fold doors, for domestic
and commercial premises.

Wood and Aluminium Venetian

Vertical

Roller

Black out
Remote control

Custom printed roller blinds

h“l].'
|
!nﬂ"

| ]
&
*

|

ACE OF SHADES

Call or email Paul for a free
no obligation quote.

Barton Mills lTin:agiwmggm
el
Bury StEdmunds ot S so7a
Suffolk o
SKIP HIRE

FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD—01842-828888

Skips from 4yd to 40 yd
Domestic, Commercial and Industrial

FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD SKIP HIRE

Competitive prices, reliable and friendly service

Licensed waste carrier and Environmental Permit

FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD Tel. 01842-828888

www.freedomrecycling.co.uk

8/21
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8/21

| TN,

WINDOWS, DOORS & CONSERVATORIES

. UPVC Windows & Doors ¢ :

o Aluminit._lm Windows Sales, servicing, repairs and sharpening

. Composite Doors of all types of garden machinery.

. Bi Fold Doors

»  Conservatories/Porches Ceilection and delivery avallable.

. Family Run Business

. 20 Years Experience P '°°a'm”tm o _

Call Gary 07889 769131 or
01638 717448

www.gwwindowsdoorssuffolk.co.uk

Charles Melrose Close
Mildenhall Suffolk
1P28 7BA

08/21

YOUR LOCAL
LANDSCAPE GARDENER

ROWN LANDSCAPES

“\. Free No Obligation Quotes
* Garden Maintenance

* Cutting, Pruning Prﬂlf"leesrsl:g nal

» Edging Service

* Turf Preparation & Laying

* Plan’fing & Design T. 01842 861245
* Fencing M. 07540 095229
* Patios

* Tree Surgery & Removal 65 Station Road, Lakenheath, Suffolk P27 9JB
* Garden Clearance E.john@johnbrownlandscapes.co.uk
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| Rothwells |

Carpet Cleaning

Carpet Cleanin_g &

Stone Floor, Upholstery, Rugs
A few points that make us stand out,
Rothwell’s has been in business since 1993
We're an honest local family firm.

Our large truck mounted machines mean
more cleaning & drying power

for the best results possible.
Members of both the NCCA and TACCA.
We will move the furniture.
100% satisfaction or it’s FREE.

Call Oliver and Max Campbell
for expert help today.

01638 428 060

8/21
www.rothwells.biz

ATTITUERL DANGERS Agmf

£

N

BALLET, MODERN AND TAP
DANCE CLASSES
EVERY THURSDAY IN THE
BARTON MILLS VILLAGE HALL.
TEL 07887 653239

www.attitudedancersacademy.co.uk

8/20

8/21

JT

01

Fully insured for all works

® Painting & Decorating
e Fences & Patios
® General Repairs

15% discount for all Barton Mills residents

¢ CARDEN
MAINTENANCE

07825 381098

PROPERTY

638 669429

@ Kitchens & Bathrooms
e UPVCWindows & Doors
® Property Maintenance
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~ 2%  D.G.FIELD

Carpentry Kitchens & Bathrooms Tiling Flooring Decorating
General household fixtures, fittings and repairs
Fencing & Gates Decking
Sheds erected/repaired

All interior & exterior home improvements undertaken

Free, no obligation quotations
No job too small. Phone for friendly & helpful advice

Phone: 01638 712290
Mobile: 07768 793545

(Worlington, Suffolk)

@;ﬁ Property Maintenance Ltd

Household and Commercial Maintenance

PR e e — -

Gel Polish 11120

By Danni B
Specialising in Gelish
Call/Text Danielle on - 07874 828529
el Hands - £20 @gelsbydannib

Gel Hands & Toes - £35
Removal & Tidy - £10.00

Complimentary removal if previously applied by myseif. Otherwise £5.00 will be
added.

Loyalty Card Available




S. V.COOK

Painting and Decorating Services
Over 35 years experience

For Commercial & Li]%ht Domestic
Interior and Exterior Decoration

Wallpapering Specialists
Free Quotes Available
Tel-01638-716459
Mob-07850 235876

Email - info@svcook.co.uk

Station Road, The Gables, Mildenhall IP28 7DR

8/21

08/21

Your Local Handyman
NO TIME FOR ANY OF THOSE DIY JOBS?
Home Property & Garden
For Fast Efficient Service
Ring David Taylor
Tel 01638-713294 or 07817 386765
Email handydigger@yahoo.co.uk
m

ALL CELEBRATION
CAKES
(including Christmas Cakes)

Made to order - from £20.00

Phone Jacky
07811 484839

10/21

peter the plantsman 521
garden designer

Affordable and practical
garden advice & design.
Knowledgeable — RHS qualified
Experienced — gardening for 40 years
Local — based in Barton Mills

Try my 1-hour consultation in your own
garden - £40 including a written report
& recommendations.

Call 07833 162185 or email

petertheplantsman@outlook.com

Visit my website at
wwiw.petertheplantsman.co.uk
Let’s get gardening!

anytime

KR. SHEEN
OOFING SEVICE

All aspects of roofing
REPAIRS/LEADWORK/CHIMNEYS
REPOINTED
MOSS REMOVAL/GUTTERING
GARDEN MAINTENANCE
CHALK/FLINT WALL SPECIALIST

TEL 01638 510152
MOBILE 07867 568225

821

The Village Hall has available to hire
catering quality crockery and cutlery
(approx. 40 place settings).

For more information contact

Sue Norton Tel 717040

1Oy VitagEHall
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Balmforth (1638711171

Estate Agents, Valuers & Letting Agents

LOOKING TO SELL, BUY OR RENT A PROPERTY?

Our sales and marketing packages are the most comprehensive
of any local agent and include “as standard”,

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK

Digital office displays illuminated 24/7

Full colour A3 sales particulars with colour floorplans 8/21
NO OBLIGATION VALUATION

Rightmove Premium display as standard

Multiple internet listings, including Rightmove & OnTheMarket

NO SALE — NO FEE

a=
www.balmforth.co.uk EH =

S U E HART BSc (Hons), S.R.CH, M.Ch.S

20 years experience with High Risk patients including; 021
Diabetics

Rheumatoid Arthritis

Peripheral Vascular Disease

Corns/Callus .... .
ingrown Toe Nails

@ Thickened Toe Nails

@ Gait Analysis/Biomechanics/Orthotics

Footwear Advice

B Verruccas

Fungal Infections

Diabetic Advice and Treatments

Home visits. Daytime and evening appointments. Home: 01638 555187
Mobile: 07710155409 E-mail: susie.harty@googlemail.com

PODIATRIST/CHIROPODIST

32



8/21

HAIREHOME
Friendly and reliable hairstylist
Affordable Fashionable Hair
In the comfort of your home
Call/Text LOREN on 07877354150

Available evening and weekends

PARENT AND '

Y- T |
TODDLER BN Gy
GROUP ki f'
Mondays (Sch Term Time only)

10.00 to 11.30

Barton Mills Village Hall

£2.10 per family

For information call Karen on
01638-713258

07912 645549

08/21

CG MOLE CATCHING

From residential gardens to large
commercial sites, C G Mole Catching
can provide the effective and efficient
answer to your mole problem.
Registered with the BTMR, all work is
fully insured, please contact

Ed Lubbock for details:

07910 019716
edward.lubbock@

btinternet.com
521

5/21

Your local access specialist for all your
Residential & Commercial
Requirements

01284 811444

planbscaffolding@gmail.com

e JOSEPH TWOMEY

Furniture Restoration &
Finishing Specialist
Antique - Modern -
Reproduction
Caned Furniture French
Polishing
Sprayed Finishes
Interior & Exterior Finishes
City & Guilds Qualified

T: 01638 714717
M: 07963 357 184

Barton Mills, Bury St Edmunds

8/21

ALAN BUTCHER

Painter & Decorator
Established 1969

3 Church Lane 8/21

Barton Mills
1P28 6AU
01638 713534

3/21
RUFF-N-READY
Dog Groomin

¢

P

City & Guilds Qualified -

Barton Mills 01638 719067
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9/21

CHIMNEY & PLUMBING SERVICES

YOUR LOCAL CHIMNEY SWEEP
WE’RE FRIENDLY & WE’RE CHEAP

-BIRDS NESTS REMOVED
-OIL & GAS BOILERS
-SOLID FUEL,STOVE FITTED

-SMOKE PRESSURE TEST

-INSECT MESH, POTS, COWLS

-FLUE LINERS SUPPLIED & FITTED
-BIRD GUARDS & TERMINAL

FORFREE QUOTE CALL ME ON
MOB:07824727277 TEL:(01638)662760

www.ncsnewmarket.co.uk

E-MAIL: NCS.NEWMARKET@YAHOO.CO.UK

>10% DISCOUNT |4
>| FOR ALL WORKI! [«

- Comgeﬁtive P!'ices -

S
Richard Fortey

PP

101638 662119 %o Call 0wt Charg

34

Vitlage Hall ™

Chardgy

The Village Hall is available
for all your social functions.
To hire the Hall

contact

Mrs Sue Norton Tel 717040




BARTON MILLER ADVERTISING RATES

Commercial/Business  Basic 1/8 page of AS €20  Per annum

Y page of AS £40  Per annum
% page of AS £80  Per annum

Whole page A5 £160 Per annum
. . . th
Organisations/Clubs Basic l/i s page of £1.25  Per issue

etc
Ya page of A5 £2.50 Perissue

%2 page of AS £5.00 Perissue

Whole page A5 £10.00 Per issue

Debendmg on the content for some local items, some adjustments may be made. This is
envisaged as being for “poster type” publicity for events.

Charity appeals not more that 5 lines of straight type - FREE. “Poster style” format -
organisation rates apply.

Small Personal Adverts For Sale/Wanted etc. - £1 Lost/Found/Thank you - FREE

Any profits from advertising go to Church Funds

. SPECIAL NOTICE
The Barton Miller If you are preparing any articles or
. . advertisements for inclusion in the BARTON
Edltorla’ Team MILLER would you please submit where
e e ——— - . .
T possible in A5 format copy. Please email
take o responmbxhty for the text (Word/Publisher doc) and illustrations
endorsement of, or statements (PEG) to nancy@bartonmills.com
mde n p“bhshed ensuring that a printout of the item is
advertisements which are provided to the Editor before the required cut
accepted in good faith. off date. ~ Any item emailed but not received
However we reserve the right to rb;l);g;h;nfdltor will NOT be included in the
reque any advemse?nem To keep proportions correct, fold an A3 sheet of
considered inappropriate for paper in half 3 times to achieve minimum size.
publication ) Many thanks.
SGT 559 JASON FRANCIS Safer Neighbourhood Team

Police Community Support Officer
Based at Mildenhall Police Station
Telephone 101
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Season's
Greelings

The Parish Council would like to wish everyone
in the community a

MERRY CHRISTMAS
AND A
HAPPY NEW YEAR!

It has been a very difficult year for everyone in the village.
The members of the Council appreciate the effort made by
everyone to support our wonderful community.

For latest advice vasit West Suffolk Councl wehs:te




